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Dear Property Owner/Resident 
 
 
RE: Ash Avenue and Chestnut Court Clovelly Park Community Consultation. 
 
 
In March 2016, I wrote advising of Renewal SA’s progress with the demolition of Ash 
Avenue and Chestnut Court Clovelly Park and of the Community Consultation process 
for the proposal to develop a temporary open green space for community use and the 
interim management of the vacant land. 
   
A draft report on the Engagement process has been prepared by Renewal SA and 
provided to Marion Council.  This report summarises the findings and recommendations 
drawn from community feedback and will assist and inform the final decisions.  The report 
is now available at https://renewalsa.sa.gov.au/building-our-future/environmental-
services/.   
   
Throughout this process, Renewal SA has been committed to ensuring that public safety, 
security and the general amenity of the area is preserved.  As the demolition project 
nears completion, hydro-seeding and fencing will commence shortly to stabilise and 
secure the site.  
 
The option identified through the consultation as the most favoured for the temporary 
open green space for community use was Option 3 (over). Renewal SA is preparing a 
detailed plan for this option and will liaise with Marion Council in making the final decision 
on the preferred option. 
 
Note that no final commitments have been made about the Chestnut Court play space, 
which will first require a decision from Council.   
   
Renewal SA appreciates your participation and contribution to this process and I look 
forward to sharing with you news of the completion of your new local community space 
in coming months. 
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Should you have any questions please contact Renewal SA on 1300 663 707 or 
email RenewalSA.Enquiries@sa.gov.au.  
 
Yours sincerely,  
 

 
 
Richard McLachlan 
Project Director  
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